Marlborough Mesa Neighborhood Meeting Minutes

March 11, 2010 – 6:30 pm in our Park
The meeting opened with introductions from Ray Villa, Neighborhood Services Director at the City of Mesa.  

The first speaker was Commander Wesselman of the Dobson District: 
1)  Transient in park:  Little girl fell down and transient helped her up and gave her a hug.  She did not want the hug!  The case is now in the hands of Detective Styers (sp?) in family violence.  They are looking to file charges.  They know the transient lives behind a grocery store down the street.  There has been one other incident with him in a park in Mesa in the Dobson area in 2008.
2)  Residential burglary:  Fingerprints were taken but it was the victims.  They have about seven vehicles that match the description of the vehicle seen that day. Three of the seven known are still active investigations.
This area is great but there have been some recent problems.  Compared to the rest of the district, however – it is not by far the worst.  This is still a really good area.  Before I take other questions, we have been trying to come up with plans to deal with the burglary problem in the Dobson District.
They want to reduce residential, commercial and vehicle burglaries – one goal that I have.  I have a beat officer right now patrolling your neighborhood to give you peace of mind while you are here at this meeting.  I have a plan:  We are getting together a group of volunteers to help us pass out crime prevention information.  Think of a triangle … PD, community volunteers and elected officials.  We have that right now.  Councilman Kavanaugh, 50 volunteers from the Boys and Girls Club, PD, Reserve Police Officers and the Explorers are with us.  We hope YOU will join us.  We hope to get the media interested also.  This first meeting at the park will be Saturday, April 17th at 9 AM.  They chose MM to start this program.  We are not starting here because this is the worst neighborhood – we are starting here because you guys always do what we ask.  You are active, you have your website, you care … look at this … look how many of you care.  We want to work with you.  Hopefully this will be a way to have a positive impact on the burglary problem.  The operation has not been named as yet … ideas … let us know.
Question:  How frequently do you have officers drive our neighborhood?  Answer:  Whenever they are not on calls, they are directed to drive thru neighborhoods.  This is Officer Hernandez’ beat and he tells me he drives thru often.

Question:  How successful is the bait car program?  Answer: Fairly successful.  Over the last 28 days, we have received more than 15 hits … in other words 15 people still tried to steal.  The signs are also a great deterrent.

Question:  Has there been a recent shift in PD regarding sharing information?  (When we call in to find out info about the helicopter or police activity in the area – we are being shut out.   Answer:  Checking into this as it was brought to his attention the other day.  Don’t see any reason why we can’t share that information and he will get to the bottom of it.  We need each other to complete that triangle!  
Question:  I smell an odor that is very unusual … what can be done … what is it?  Answer:  We have a narcotics hotline number (644-6272) and we have a way to give us tips online now.  Officer Chad Townley was introduced … I call him the “fixer”.  When people call in with a problem, he is my “go to” guy.  If it is more like a chemical smell - that is something we need to know about.  Maybe drugs … maybe not but we will come out and take a look.  
Officer Townley just went thru radar training and is now certified.  Be on the alert that he will be out here running radar. 
Question:  What about graffiti … how is it handled?  Answer:  Call the graffiti hotline at 644-3083.  If it is on public right-of-way, the City will paint it.  Private property – owners will have to care for it.  The quickest way to stop graffiti is to get it painted QUICK.  They have a 48 hour response time.  

Tammy Albright, Inspection Services Director of Code Enforcement was introduced.
Question:  Parking?  Answer:  You can park up to 50% of your front yard on a dust proof surface.  If it is gravel adjacent to the driveway – that’s ok.

(Alma:  I just want to say that Nina Williams, who is not here, is the person who takes everything that you report and turns it in to the City.)

Question:  Parking?  Answer:  You can park up to 50% of your front yard on a dust proof surface.  If it is gravel adjacent to the driveway – that’s ok.

Tammy:  One of the great things about your neighborhood is that the violations are posted on your website and most of them are taken care of before they even get to the City.  And that is really helpful given that we have so limited resources.  We are starting to do a little more of what we call repeat offenders.  If someone’s history is what we call a repeat offender, we will notify them by letter that we will not be doing that any longer … next time you will get a violation.  Just issued one in your neighborhood last week.
Question:  Very large vehicles/trailers parking close to the corners?  Answer:  That would be a police matter.

Mike Holste??? was introduced, Assistant Director of Recreation and Park Maintenance.  You may have noticed we put some separations on the benches to keep people from laying on those.  This is Basin 601 and a discussion to change that name to a park will go before the Parks Board in May.  It may also have to go before Council to make the name change.  (It was applied for “Marlborough Mesa Park”.)
Question:  What additional benefits does this give to be a park rather than a basin?  Answer:  

A basin is maintained once every 2 weeks to a month – a park is daily.  
Question:  Will it cost more money to us?  Answer:  It is an additional cost is $5000 per park to maintain and we will have to find the funds … see what is available.

Question:  Would there be additional park equipment?  Answer:  Andrea Moore, Planning & Development Supervisor said that designating it as a park does not change anything as far as the equipment that goes in here.  At this point they are not doing any park development due to restricted budget.

Question:  Will the walking path along the canal be lighted on this side?  Answer:  That path is actually Chandler’s and I don’t know if they have plans or not.

Question:  3100 block of Extension?  PD has been out there on 3 occasions.  We have heard screaming and yelling and this is very disruptive to families’ close by not to mention a little fear involved.  Answer:  Can’t get into details … no reports have been made and no crimes have occurred.  Four calls since the first of the year to a specific address in the 3100 block.  We do know that there is somewhat of a history there … checking into if it is a rental … you guys probably know.  No arrests have been made for domestic violence so far.
Ray Villa introduced Councilman Kavanaugh.

Question:  Budget cuts for the balance of this year and next year that might affect this neighborhood?  Answer:  Gave stats … picture not looking so good … they are working on it.  No expansion of services.  Priority is public safety.

Question:  Students at Dobson and Rhodes percentages … classroom sizes … grades?  Answer:  I don’t have those answers as the City is not part of the governing structure for schools.  

Question:  How does the budget situation affect the light rail?  Answer:  The extension is already approved and funded under prop 400 to Mesa Drive.

Question:  Is the light rail going down Main Street?  Answer:  It will go down Main Street past Mesa Drive.
From Marianno Reyes of the Solid Waist Dept. who could not be present:

Question:  What about an update of the RecycleBank Program that started in the summer of last year and Marlborough Mesa was chosen as the pilot neighborhood?  Answer: The program was set for a 6-month pilot program and was scheduled to end in Dec. 2009.  They decided to extend the program until July 6, 2010.  In the meantime, residents can continue to redeem and earn RecycleBank points.
Ray Villa ending with many thanks to our neighborhood and everyone who takes part in making it all work so well.

